S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
on Monday 11th April 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr P Bland, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: Mr D Price
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 14th March 2016:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Narborough, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

16/00421/F 

15 Willow Road, South Wootton
Proposed garage extension with shower room and utility and alterations  
Decision: Support the Application

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

16/00431/F

Smiths Cottages, 53 Grimston Road, South Wootton

Erection of new dwelling house and associated site works 
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
16/00558/F

11 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton

Two storey rear extension to dwelling
Decision: Support the Application

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
16/00072/F

Pleasant Holme, 3 The Green, South Wootton

Proposed extension and internal alterations to dwelling 

Mr Reynolds commented regarding the application for Pleasant Holme and raised concerns regarding any damage which may be caused by heavy vehicles crossing The Green.

After discussion, members agreed that the Parish Council should send a letter to the property owner stating that any damage to The Green or the underground Services caused by the development of the property will need to be repaired to the satisfaction of the Parish Council and/or Utility Companies, at the property owner’s expense.
The Borough Council has REFUSED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
16/00214/O
Coach House, 12 Church Lane, South Wootton
New Dwelling

16/00265/F

The Red House, Hall Lane, South Wootton

New dwelling within grounds of existing dwelling

CPRE Appeal: Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated email from CPRE Norfolk urging members to sign the petition to allow Parish Councils the right to appeal Planning Applications.

She reminded members that if they wish to sign the petition they can do so online up to 18th May 2016. 
Site Allocations and Development Management Policies Enquiry: Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the Inspector’s Preliminary Findings which had been translated into Main Modifications.

After discussion, Mr Evans proposed that the Parish Council should ask Mr James Alflatt at Bidwell’s to produce a response on behalf of the Parish Council regarding the Main Modifications document consultation; this was seconded by Mr Reynolds with all members in favour.
Request from Lockhart Garratt to carry out Great Crested Newt Surveys: Mrs Cornwell informed members that a letter had been received from Lockhart Garratt seeking permission from the Parish Council to allow them to conduct great crested newt surveys on some areas of Parish Council land.
She explained that Lockhart Garratt have been instructed by Larkfleet Homes in relation to a site for approximately 500 units on the western side of South Wootton.
Mrs Cornwell stated that Lockhart Garratt wish to conduct the great crested newt surveys on all water bodies within 500m of the site boundary. She referred to an aerial photo and said that the surveys would be carried out at five locations including the Pond on the Green, the Pond at Wootton Park and at St Catherine’s Creek.

Members discussed the request and felt that the Parish Council should allow Lockhart Garratt to conduct the great crested newt surveys, however suggested that a Parish Council volunteer may wish to go along for verification purposes.
6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Pot Holes: Mr Narborough reported that one or two potholes on Common Lane are becoming quite large.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she would report these to the NCC Highways Department.

Meeting at Oak Avenue / Castle Rising Road junction: Mr Reynolds informed members that he had recently attended a meeting at the Oak Avenue / Castle Rising Road junction.
He explained that County Cllr Law and a resident, Mr Kerkham had also attended.

Mr Reynolds explained that difficulties were still being experienced by some drivers and black tyre marks could be seen on the kerbs.

It was said that the new road layout and the prominent hump at the Zebra Crossing has certainly reduced the speed of the traffic. 

ASDA Hedge at Grimston Road: Mr Reynolds was pleased to report that part of the hedge which overhangs the cycle/footpath at Grimston Road has been cut back to the boundary.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.
8.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 25th April 2016, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
25th April 2016
       
          

     
                           Chairman
